Superintendent’s Report

July 22nd, 2013
        I.
    KSBA Self Evaluation
As a follow-up from previous conversations in June, I was able to secure a power-point from KSBA at the Summer Leadership Institute in regards to reflection and self evaluation.  Although I attended a different workshop at this time (SRO’s), I was able to briefly discuss the service that KSBA offers in the area of self evaluation during lunch.  I have attached the power-point for your review as it addresses important components of the School Board Leadership Guide (green book) such as expectations, purpose, and the ultimate goal of the board team.  If you would like me to research this service further with KSBA, please let me know. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 11th; FFA State Camp – Hardinsburg
July 12-13th; KSBA  - Lexington

July 18th; KASA - Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    KASS Legislative Questions and Priorities
The KASS Board adopts specific legislative topics each year relating to the current status of public education in the Commonwealth.  Serving as a KASS Board member has given me specific insight as to the quality of discussions with our legislators rather than the quantity.  As we prepare for an interesting session in 2014, I would strongly suggest that whenever you get a chance to advocate for public education, the two areas that you spend the most time is funding (which should serve as no surprise), and teacher quality and effectiveness.  We have budgeted for several years now with 2014 in mind as a “make or break” legislative session.  If tax reform is not considered in order to generate revenue above the 2008 funding levels, there will come a time in the near future where SCPS will have to make more difficult decisions as the creative use of stimulus and title funds have only bought us time rather than serve as a long-term solution.
      VII.     KSBIT
Also attached is communication between Superintendent Scott Hawkins and Kentucky Department of Insurance Director Sharon Clark.  This is in response to the meeting with Ms. Clark that myself and a handful of other Superintendent’s had back in the spring to consider all options of repayment and determine the extent of KSBIT’s responsibility.  Although no decisions have been made, we hope to gather more information in August.
        VIII.   TES Roof
As a point of communication, Jim has advised me that there have been no further leaks in the roof that was repaired earlier in the summer.  Considering the amount of rain we have experienced lately, that report was taken with cautious optimism!  With any luck, this latest repair will serve as a solution to a problem we have battled for some time now; at least until we can secure land for a new elementary school and begin actively working in that direction.

IX.   ACT Scores
As communicated earlier, SCHS has risen to state average on the ACT for the first time with a 19.2 composite as a result of the work, emphasis, and initiatives in place to address this concern above most everything else at the high school.  Although strategies and preparation for norm-referenced testing can account for inconsistencies (peaks and valleys) in results, the ultimate goal of SCHS is to completely shift the expectations by raising the rigor; therefore, providing a continuous and sustainable model of improvement.  Although not where we want to be just yet, when compared to the Persistently Low Achieving (PLA) schools that SCHS was discussed among only four short years ago, I believe this to be a tremendous accomplishment!

X.   School Fees

Because of new Redbook guidelines, I believe it to be ‘best practice’ to once again take official action on requested school fees before the beginning of school.  Although we have continued to collect for electives, athletics, and clubs through the years, I continue to stress that we should not collect fees for core areas, or other components including, but not limited to textbooks and technology; areas that should be covered under a “free and public education” by the use of SEEK funds regardless of how inadequate those funds are at this time.  That said, 3 of the 4 schools have adequate carry-forward from 2012-2013 allocations to begin the year.  SCMS does not and is in dire need of consumable materials (workbooks) in core areas, therefore, I’ve asked Mr. Downs to forward a request to consider Needs Assessment in order to provide start-up materials for the beginning of the year.
